If you have a blessing you would like to share with your church family, please send them to the prayerteam@stjohnsgtowntx.com

## PRAYER LIST

Please be in prayer for those on this list and those in your heart.

## A Prayer for People Who Have Problems I May Not Know Anything About

Dear Lord, You know every detail of every person's life. We pray earnestly for wholeness and healing to be granted to these, Your children, knowing that their burdens are in Your hands. In Christ's name we pray, Amen.

\*NOTE: Those names in bold are the newest prayer requests received

- Kevin & Kami
- Sarah Brown
- Logan Dean
- Mrs. Dwyer
- Kelly Foster
- Tracy Graham
- Stephen Little
- Beth Reynolds
- Chuck Tencer
- Family & Friends of Reagan Hammett
- An Ba
- Penny Bagby
- Karen Clayton
- Judy Conner
- Virginia Davis
- Kelly Grace
- Chuck Hanstrom

- Rose Janke
- Briana Lindell
- Steve McClain
- David McGee
- Sally McKee
- Barrett McKim
- Phil Owens
- Glenda Rutten
- Holly Stuckey
- Joanne Tencer
- Carly Ward
- Family & Friends of Bill Frietag
- Family & Friends of Jerry Martin
- Family & Friends of Gavin Mikula
- Family & Friends of Buck Teal
- People & Animals of Ruidosa Fires

## Martha's Musings

Nature has been sharing some of its most unusual creatures with me lately. Fortunately for me, I have a nephew who is a Conservation Manager with Dallas Parks and Recreation. He is definitely "the guy" for any nature question to assist the uninformed. So, I take photos of what I see and forward them to him. I recently sent him photos of what turned out to be a stick bug and an orb weaver spider. The stick bug was sitting on the porch railing, and thinking it really was a stick, I almost flicked it off. Common sense prevailed and he survived his meeting with me. As for the spider, it was much bigger than any regular spider, and it gave me the creeps. Brett related it was non-venomous, and I hope that spider is grateful, as that info most definitely saved his life. This morning, as I was leaving my driveway, I saw what looked like a lizard, immobile, in a stance that appeared to me like he was trying to climb up my neighbor's tree and was interrupted by my movement. Then again, what I was looking at also had the same colors of the bark on said tree. I pulled over, lowered my window to be sure if I was looking at a lizard or just tree bark, but unless bark now has a tail, what I saw was a lizard. Bigger than the geckos we have on our back porch – much bigger, but smaller than, say, an iguana. (Fun fact: Iguanas are EVERYWHERE in Puerto Vallarta. Want to lounge by the pool? So do the iguanas.) If I see him again, I will take a photo of Brett. I am not a fan of bugs or reptiles. But they have a place here on earth, and, like humanity, was created by God. Just one of many things I just don't get, but that is as it should be. Faith does not require understanding of the works of Our Creator. Isn't that great – for all of us?

Blessings,

Martha Arizpe, St. John's Prayer Team

For a complete prayer list, visit our website at stjohnsgtowntx.com/prayer

You are invited to be in prayer for your brothers and sisters in Christ.

The Prayer Team meets every Monday Morning at 9:30 AM in the Horizon House, 216 E. 10th Street, Georgetown, TX. (corner of Myrtle & E. 10th Street)